
Auction of personalised vehicle
registration marks this Sunday

     The Transport Department (TD) today (August 1) reminded the public that
the 137th auction of personalised vehicle registration marks (PVRMs) will be
held this Sunday (August 4) at Meeting Room N201, L2, Hong Kong Convention
and Exhibition Centre, Wan Chai.
      
     A list of 208 approved PVRMs put up for auction can be downloaded from
the department's website, www.td.gov.hk. The reserve price for all these
marks is $5,000. Applicants who have paid a deposit of $5,000 are required to
participate in the bidding (including the first bid at the reserve price).
Otherwise, the PVRM concerned may be sold to another bidder at the reserve
price.
      
     Bidders are also reminded to bring the following documents with them for
completion of registration and payment procedures immediately after the
successful bidding:

(i) The identity document of the successful bidder;
(ii) The identity document of the purchaser if it is different from the
successful bidder;
(iii) A copy of the certificate of incorporation if the purchaser is a body
corporate; and
(iv) A crossed cheque made payable to "The Government of the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region" or "The Government of the HKSAR". (For an
auctioned mark paid for by cheque, the first three working days after the
date of auction will be required for cheque clearance confirmation before
processing of the application for mark assignment can be completed.)
Successful bidders can also pay through the Easy Pay System (EPS). Payment by
post-dated cheques, cash or other methods will not be accepted.
 
     People who want to participate in the bidding at the auction should take
note of the following important points:

(i) The display of a PVRM on a motor vehicle should be in compliance with the
requirements stipulated in Schedule 4 to the Road Traffic (Registration and
Licensing of Vehicles) Regulations;
(ii) Any change to the arrangement of letters, numerals and blank spaces of a
PVRM, i.e. single and two rows as auctioned, will not be allowed;
(iii) Purchasers must make payment of the purchase price through EPS or by
crossed cheque and complete the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM immediately after
the bidding for the PVRM concerned. Subsequent alteration of the particulars
in the memorandum will not be permitted; and
(iv) The purchaser shall, within 12 months after the date of auction, apply
to the Commissioner for Transport for the PVRM to be assigned to a motor
vehicle registered in the name of the purchaser. If the purchaser fails to
assign the PVRM within 12 months, allocation of the PVRM will be cancelled
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and arranged for re-allocation in accordance with the statutory provision
without prior notice to the purchaser.
 
     "Upon completion of the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM, the purchaser will
be issued a receipt and a Certificate of Allocation of Personalised
Registration Mark. The Certificate of Allocation will serve to prove the
holdership of the PVRM. Potential buyers of vehicles bearing a PVRM should
check the Certificate of Allocation with the sellers and pay attention to the
details therein. For transfer of vehicle ownership, this certificate together
with other required documents should be produced to the TD for processing,"
the spokesman said.
      
     For other auction details, please refer to the Guidance Notes – Auction
of PVRM, which is available at the department's licensing offices or can be
downloaded from its website, www.td.gov.hk.

FS to attend 2019 Qianhai Co-operation
Forum in Shenzhen

     The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, will depart for Shenzhen tomorrow
morning (August 2) to attend and address the 2019 Qianhai Co-operation Forum
organised by the Authority of Qianhai and Chinese Association of Hong Kong
and Macao Studies. 

     Mr Chan will return to Hong Kong at noon the same day.
 

Big Wave Bay Beach and Shek O Beach
temporarily closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (August 1)
that Big Wave Bay Beach and Shek O Beach in the Southern District, Hong Kong
Island, are temporarily closed until further notice for maintenance of the
shark prevention nets. The red flags have been hoisted at the beaches. Beach-
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goers are advised not to swim at the beaches. The red flags were
hoisted earlier due to big waves.

Labour Department to hold occupational
health public talks

     The Labour Department (LD) will hold a public talk entitled
"Occupational health hints for new recruit young employees" on August 8
(Thursday) at 3pm to enhance understanding and awareness of occupational
health among young people having joined or about to join the workforce. The
talk will cover the basic concepts of occupational health, and explain
through case scenarios some occupational health hazards and their preventive
measures. The talk will be given by the LD's occupational health nurse.
      
     The LD will hold another talk entitled "Manual handling operations and
prevention of back injuries" on August 13 (Tuesday) at 6.30pm. Given by the
LD's occupational health nurse and occupational hygienist, the talk will
provide a brief account of the structure and functions of the back, causes
and preventive measures of back injuries, and proper manual handling
operations. A demonstration and workplace practice exercise will be included.
      
     Both talks will be conducted in Cantonese in Activity Room 1, G/F, Hong
Kong Central Library, 66 Causeway Road, Causeway Bay. Admission is free. For
enquiries or registration, please call 2852 4040.

Several beaches temporarily closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (August 1)
that Butterfly Beach, Castle Peak Beach, Kadoorie Beach, Cafeteria Old Beach,
Cafeteria New Beach and Golden Beach in Tuen Mun District; Ma Wan Tung Wan
Beach, Lido Beach, Casam Beach, Approach Beach, Hoi Mei Wan Beach, Ting Kau
Beach and Anglers' Beach in Tsuen Wan District are temporarily closed until
further notice for maintenance of shark prevention nets. Red flags have been
hoisted at the beaches. Beach-goers are advised not to swim at the beaches.
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